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Snohomish County Council 
 
Committee: Health and Community Services  Analyst:   Ryan Countryman 
ECAF:    2023-0472 
Proposal:  Motion 23-181    Date:    May 9, 2023 
 
Consideration 
Proposed Motion 23-181 would authorize the Executive to sign the National Association of 
County and City Health Officials (NACCHO) for the implementation of the Overdose 
Prevention Strategies at the Local Level project. 
 
Background and Analysis 
The mission of NACCHO is to improve the health of communities by strengthening and 
advocating for local health departments. NACCHO provides opportunities through the year 
for local health departments to apply for grant funding for various projects. The Snohomish 
County Health Department (previously Snohomish Health District (SDH)) has used 
NACCHO funding in the past. Motion 23-181 would authorize the executive to contract with 
NACCHO to develop overdose prevention strategies at the local level. This would result in 
receipt and expenditure of $155,319 in grant funds in 2023. The full contractor agreement 
is an attachment to the motion and includes details on deliverables and timing. Some work 
is underway (as a continuance of previous SHD cooperation with NACCHO). July 31, 2023 
is the completion date for the full scope of work.  
 
Current Proposal  
Summary: Motion 23-181 would authorize the Executive to enter contract with NACCHO 
and receive grant funding to support the work. 
Fiscal Implications: Receipt and expenditure of $155,319 in grant funds in 2023 

Deadlines: None 

Handling: Normal 

Finance: Approve 

Risk Management: Approve  

Executive Recommendation: Approve  

Approved as to Form: Yes (Contract) 

Request: Move to General Legislative Session on May 17 for consideration 

https://snohomish.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=11931043&GUID=75CBF51F-31B7-4AC0-BA0E-6BD2F2D3E33F

